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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR SOCIAL SECURITY  

BY DEPUTY R.J. WARD OF ST. HELIER CENTRAL 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON MONDAY 30th JANUARY 2023 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON MONDAY 6th FEBRUARY 2023 

 

 

Question 

 

“Will the Minister advise how many Andium Homes’ tenants are currently repaying loans for carpets?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

A reasonable estimate of the number of households who were Andium tenants in 2022 and had a special 

payment loan approved for carpets is 74 households. 

 

Loans are consolidated for the convenience of the individual. As the household could be repaying more 

than one loan, for example for carpets and white goods, it is not possible to isolate the requested figure 

and assign the number to Andium tenants without manually checking each Income Support claim. 

 

 

 

 


